
This week was another busy, productive week! I was back in Washington for

committee business, votes, and other important engagements. I also attended a few

in-district events. 

Earth Day

Today is Earth Day! Today is an opportunity to celebrate our planet and commit to

preserving our environment for future generations. To that end, I am proud to lead an

Earth Day Resolution alongside my Sustainable Energy and Environment Coalition

(SEEC) colleagues and 57 of our House colleagues. This resolution was led by my

predecessor, friend, and former colleague, the late Donald McEachin, to celebrate the

progress we have made in our Kght against climate change and to recognize the work

left to do. Read more about the resolution here. 

 

Earth Day Krst began in 1970. Sadly, climate change has only accelerated since then,

and decisive action is needed now more than ever before. I will work to safeguard our

planet and combat climate change, preserve Virginia’s coastal communities from sea-

level rise, and protect our farmers and agricultural communities from the impacts of

the climate crisis.

 

Environmental Justice must be at the center of our efforts to preserve the planet. I’m

pleased that yesterday, President Biden signed an Executive Order to continue

building on the Administration’s commitment to advancing environmental justice. The

Order includes key provisions of the A. Donald McEachin Environmental Justice for All

Act, of which I am a proud cosponsor.

THIS WEEK IN WASHINGTON

Debt Ceiling - McCarthy, House Republicans Threaten
Economic Security of United States

On Wednesday, Speaker McCarthy and House Republicans unveiled their plan to tie

raising the debt ceiling to devastating budget cuts. Raising the debt ceiling is about

paying bills already incurred and ensuring we protect the full faith and credit of the

United States. During the last administration, congressional Democrats helped raise

the debt ceiling three times without tying it to policy considerations or spending cuts.

By contrast, House Republicans are now playing a dangerous game of chicken with

the American economy by threatening to default on our debt unless they get their way

on extreme budget cuts. To be clear, a default on our debts will be devastating to the

4th District, Virginia, and our country, as outlined by a recent report by the Joint

Economic Committee. You can read my full statement on the GOP plan here.

Care Workers Recognition Month, Executive Action, and the
Inaugural Care Summit

Last month, President Biden signed a proclamation designating April as Care Workers

Recognition Month. Care workers are unsung heroes in our communities, who help

raise our children, assist with our aging parents, and support people with disabilities.

They provide incredible value to American families, our broader communities, and our

national economy. Care workers have allowed millions of Americans to enter or return

to the workforce – our nation was built on the backs of these invaluable workers. 

 

I am deeply familiar with the needs of care workers and recognize the importance of

investing in the care economy. I come from a family of care workers, so I know

Krsthand the invaluable services they provide to our nation; however, I am also aware

of the serious challenges they face, including wage inequality, lack of access to

beneKts, and minimal labor protections. These workers deserve access to the same

beneKts other workers take for granted, like minimum wage and overtime pay,

protections from discrimination, sexual harassment and wage theft, anti

discrimination protections, paid sick leave and family medical leave, workers comp,

and quality health care options. As a member of the sandwich generation, I have

come to understand even more just how essential care workers are to families and

the American economy.

 

While in the Virginia General Assembly, I led passage of the Domestic Workers Bill of

Rights and companion legislation, making Virginia the Krst state in the South to

expand worker protections to domestic workers. But this work has yet to be done at

the federal level. 

 

This week, President Biden signed an Executive Order that included the most

comprehensive set of executive actions any President has ever taken to make care

more affordable for American families – particularly military families – support family

caregivers, boost compensation and improve job quality for care workers, and expand

care options. Thanks to his historic action, child care and long-term care will be more

accessible and affordable for families; home-based care will be more accessible for

veterans; early educators and long-term care workers will have better job quality and

higher compensation; domestic workers will have access to additional resources

from the Department of Labor to obtain worker protections; and tribal and indigenous

Americans will have greater access to federal funding to construct and modernize

early childhood facilities. 

 

In honor of Care Workers Recognition Month, I spoke at the inaugural Care Can’t Wait

Summit. This event was hosted by several advocacy and labor organizations,

including the National Domestic Workers Alliance (NDWA), the Service Employees

International Union (SEIU), the American Federation of Labor and Congress of

Industrial Organizations (AFL-CIO), the American Federation of Teachers (AFT), the

American Federation of State, County, and Municipal Employees (AFSCME), Care in

Action, and the Care Can’t Wait Coalition. I was proud to join many of my

congressional women colleagues in calling for increased investments in the care

economy and the need for congressional action to support care workers and address

the care crisis. 

 

 

House Republicans Put Politics Over Participation by Bullying
Transgender Athletes

This week, the House passed H.R. 734, which would prohibit federally funded

education programs or activities to allow transgender women or girls to participate in

programs designated for women or girls. As a proud member of the LGBTQ+ Equality

Caucus, I voted NO on this attempt to bully transgender kids by putting politics over

participation. If Republicans truly wanted to protect women’s sports, they would join

Democrats in attempting to address the real and pressing problems within the

industry: sexual assault and harassment, pay inequality, and unequal access to

resources. You can read the LGBTQ+ Equality Caucus’ full statement on this bill here.

House Republicans Nullify D.C. Police & Accountability Reform
Legislation

This week, the House passed H.J.Res. 42 to nullify legislation passed by the District

of Columbia to increase police transparency and accountability. I voted against this

unnecessary exertion of congressional authority over local D.C. governmental affairs.

The legislation in question, the Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Act, bans

choke holds, improves racial proKling/bias training, mandates the use of de-

escalation tactics before the use of deadly force, ensures public access to body

camera footage, and more. 

 

President Biden has vowed to veto the H.J.Res. 42 resolution and allow the District of

Columbia’s police reform legislation to become law. You can read my statement on

H.J.Res. 42 here.

Committee Hearings

This week was a busy week for both of my committees. 

 

Tuesday, I attended a Science, Space, and Technology Committee hearing on

establishing The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) as an

independent agency separate from the U.S. Department of Commerce. NOAA

oversees several important sites in our region, including the National Weather Service

in WakeKeld and the Chesapeake Bay Oice in Maryland. During the hearing, I

explored how an independent NOAA would impact the functionality and utility of

these sites and bolster efforts to combat climate change. 

The Armed Services Committee held two important hearings this week.. 

 

First, the committee examined the U.S. military’s posture and challenges in the Indo-

PaciKc region. As Russia continues its unprovoked and unjustiKed war in Ukraine, and

Russia and China continue to display aggressive behavior, it is imperative that the

United States has the necessary resources and processes in place to effectively

coordinate with our allies, support our national security strategy, and defend our

interests in the region. My questions focused on efforts to maintain relations with our

allies & protect our interests in the region.

The second hearing explored the U.S. Army’s budget priorities for the upcoming Kscal

year. As a working mother to two children, my questions focused on quality of life

issues for service members and families, particularly insuicient affordable childcare

and a workforce shortage. I urged the oicials to also visit Fort Gregg-Adams to

assess the fort’s need for upgrades and modernization, particularly in the barracks

and living quarters. 

 

I also underscored the importance of child development centers coordinating with

local schools to ensure kindergarten readiness. Research has found that children’s

academic performance is better when the curriculum at child development centers is

consistent with the curriculum of local schools.

Finally, I attended a classiKed, Members-only brieKng with oicials from the U.S. State

Department, the Department of Defense, and the Department of Justice to learn more

about the recent Pentagon leak of sensitive documents. The investigation is ongoing,

and I will be waiting for a full report of its Kndings. Congress, in coordination with the

relevant federal agencies, will need to assess what failed and what needs to change

to ensure a situation like this does not occur again. 

ICYMI: C-SPAN Washington Journal

In case you missed it – I joined C-SPAN’s Washington Journal with Greta Brawner to

discuss some of the most pressing issues this week, including the need to raise the

debt ceiling, the Supreme Court’s recent actions on mifepristone access, and the

leaked Pentagon documents. I also had the opportunity to take calls from Democrats,

Republicans, and Independents across the nation. If you missed the interview, you can

watch it below!

Watch Here

Congressional Black Caucus Highlights the Tennessee Three

Monday, the Congressional Black Caucus held a Special Order on the House Floor

condemning the expulsion from the Tennessee House of two Black legislators - Reps.

Justin Jones and Justin Pearson - for joining protesters in demanding immediate

action to curb gun violence in the wake of the tragic Nashville school shooting that

killed three nine-year-olds and three adults. Tennessee Republicans efforts to expel

Rep. Gloria Johnson failed. Reps. Jones and Pearson have since been returned to the

state house by the local governing bodies they represent.

 

My comments decried the expulsion of Reps. Jones and Pearson as a blatant abuse

of power, infringement of free speech, and disenfranchisement of the voters who

elected them. I also denounced Tennessee Republicans’ efforts to draw a false

comparison between Jones and Pearsons’ peaceful protesting with the action of the

January 6th insurrectionists as a gross trivialization of the tragic events that

happened in our nation’s capital. 

CodeRVA Congressional App Challenge Winners

This week, CodeRVA students who won the 2022 Congressional App Challenge

visited the Capitol. These students designed an original app, Tiresias, which helps

visually-impaired individuals navigate and identify objects they encounter in their daily

lives. It was wonderful to chat with these talented students about their future goals

and aspirations. 

LETTERS & LEGISLATION 

Demanding Answers from AdvanSix on Environmental
Violations

This week, I sent a letter to the CEO and President of AdvanSix and the Plant Manager

at AdvanSix Hopewell demanding answers regarding reported toxic chemical releases

that are impacting Hopewell residents’ health and well-being. 

 

There are over 900 homes within one mile of this plant, and the plant has reportedly

violated the Clean Air Act and the Clean Water Act 66 times over the past eight years,

demonstrating a concerning pattern of disregard for local residents.

 

In the letter, I also highlighted the prevalent health disparities present in Hopewell,

including shorter life expectancies and drastically higher cancer mortality rates. 

 

I expect AdvanSix to respond in a prompt and timely fashion with answers to my

questions and proposed solutions to ensure the health and well-being of Hopewell

residents. 

IN THE DISTRICT

DOT Grant Award

Monday morning, I joined the Department of Transportation in Richmond to announce

a $17.1 million dollar grant for the City of Richmond and the City of Charlottesville to

replace aging natural gas pipelines. This funding, established by the Bipartisan

Infrastructure Law and delivered through the Pipelines and Hazardous Materials

Safety Administration, will help improve public safety, protect public health, and

reduce harmful methane emissions, which are one of the most signiKcant drivers of

climate change. 

 

I look forward to seeing the positive impacts of this funding in Richmond and

Charlottesville! 

Women Veterans Health Center Grand Opening

Friday, I joined the Central Virginia VA Health Care System to celebrate the grand

opening of its women veterans health center. This new 12,000 square foot facility will

serve as a one-stop shop for women’s health care needs and will offer mammograms,

ultrasounds, gynecology services, and primary care options. 

 

There are more than 109,000 women veterans in Virginia today, and women veterans

make up the fastest growing group in the veteran population. I am thrilled these new

resources and services will be available to Virginia women veterans. 

Community Project Funding 

This past week, I announced Kfteen local projects that I submitted to the House

Appropriations Committee for funding consideration in the upcoming year’s

appropriations process. The annual appropriations process is lengthy, and there are

no guarantees these projects will be funded; however, I will Kght for these priorities on

behalf of our district and coordinate with the committee throughout the process. 

 

The projects I submitted span localities across our district and would create good-

paying jobs, modernize our infrastructure, and help spur economic activity. Over the

next few weeks, I will highlight those projects. This week, let me tell you about my

submissions for Henrico and ChesterKeld. 

Henrico

Henrico County Broadband

 

I requested $725,000 for Henrico County to extend broadband deployment to all

locations in the county that remain unserved. The project would cover 376 residences,

35 businesses, and 14 other sites. This project would help close the digital divide and

ensure every resident has the ability to access the internet. 

An Achievable Dream Crime Prevention & Juvenile Justice System Reduction

 

An Achievable Dream delivers educational opportunities and counseling services to

prevent the onset of delinquent or disruptive behavior. I requested $615,823 to fund

the development and implementation of a new program to provide critical mental

health support to at-risk students.

Richmond International Airport Enhancements

 

Richmond International Airport (RIC) is a major economic driver in our district. I have

requested $5,000,000 to fund the construction of a new aircraft apron at RIC. This

new construction will also allow for the relocation of two key facilities on airport

grounds, which will improve eiciency and make way for the construction of a second

runway. All of these upgrades will ensure RIC can manage current and future needs

for the region.

ChesterWeld

Ettrick Train Station

 

The Ettrick passenger rail station, long in need of repairs and renovations, is expected

to carry 30,000 passengers this year. That number is expected to double as the

Richmond to Raleigh corridor segment is completed. I have requested $2,500,000 to

fund planning for the design and construction of a modernized train station. The

project will also allow for a new third track and platform that will serve Amtrak trains.

The Ettrick Train Station is a vital transit hub for local residents and students at

Virginia State University. 

DISTRICT REMINDERS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

Art Competition

The deadline for the Congressional Art Competition is fast-approaching on May 1st.

This competition is open to all high school students in Virginia’s Fourth. I am excited

to see your incredible pieces of art.

 

For more information, including rules, eligibility, and submission guidelines, please

visit my website. 

Service Academy Day

Senator Mark Warner (D-VA) is hosting a Service Academy Day where students can

come and meet with representatives of military academies, learn about these

alternatives to traditional colleges, and get their questions answered. All Kve

academies – the Naval Academy, Air Force Academy, West Point, Merchant Marine

and Coast Guard Academy – will have representatives present. John Montgomery,

one of my staffers and a West Point graduate, will be in attendance to answer any

questions about the nomination process.

 

Academy Day will be on April 29th, from 10am to 1pm. It will be held at Blackwell

Auditorium, Randolph-Macon College Center for the Performing Arts, 205 Henry

Street, Ashland 23005. If you cannot attend, John is available to answer questions at

John.Montgomery@mail.house.gov.

Sincerely,

Rep. Jennifer McClellan
Member of Congress
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